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11-20-20

Dear Winchester & Ashuelot Residents,

As we have done for the last 7 months, we try to keep you updated on the Coronavirus pandemic and will continue to do so until this is over. The country as well as our state is entering a critical time period of the pandemic. This phase could last throughout the winter and times could be more difficult than before. We are in a better position to deal with the virus by having more knowledge and access to PPE. But that won’t stop the virus from spreading, only you can do that.  A vaccine will be available soon to the most vulnerable, health care workers, first responders and other critical persons. The general population will not have access until later in the spring. In the meantime, we must adhere to mask wearing, hand washing and social distancing.

The Governor has issued Emergency Order #74 ordering a statewide mask mandate beginning 11/20/20. “All persons over the age of 5 within the State of New Hampshire SHALL wear a mask or face covering over their noses and mouths any time they are in public spaces, indoors or outdoors, where they are unable to or do not consistently maintain a physical distance of at least 6 feet from persons outside their own households”. The state has seen a significant rise in cases and hospitalizations, mostly due to the indirect effect of not wearing a mask. As of today, the State has over 4000 active cases, Cheshire County has more than 130 and Winchester has 1-4 active cases and 13 to date. The numbers are rapidly increasing daily.
It is even more important now to plan ahead with the cold weather upon us. When you do go out to shop buy a little extra, so you don’t have to go out as often. Visit businesses during less busy times such as early morning. Please support your local business by ordering curbside service, takeout or delivery. They need your help to survive. If you need help, please contact us at 239-4951 and we can get you connected with the services you may need. 

The Selectmen voted to close the town hall to public entry starting 11/23/20.THIS WILL NOT limit town services. You can contact us at 239-4951 or by email. The Town Clerk/Tax Collectors office will be open for one person at a time.  Please be patient and plan ahead for your needs. Much of what you need can be done by phone, mail and email. The lobby of the Police Department will also be closed to the public. Check our website often for updates.

Most important: If you do not feel well stay home. Isolate if you have COVID symptoms or tested positive, Quarantine if you have been in close contact with someone who has COVID and Self Monitor if you believe you may have been near someone who may have COVID. Close Contact is defined as a person being within 6 ft of someone with COVID for a cumulative exposure time of 10 minutes or longer during the person’s infectious period. This exposure can occur over multiple separate contacts. A negative test does not allow a person out of quarantine early. If you are positive for COVID please let all you have been in contact with know so they can self-quarantine. We must stop the spread!

The holidays are upon us. Please do not travel, if you leave New England you will have to quarantine for 14 days, or after 7 days of quarantine you produce a negative test. It is highly recommended not to gather with persons out of your regular household. Think about it, this holiday season may be different without Grandma at the table but how heartbreaking it would be if she was never there again because this year you gave her COVID…..                           
